
 

Holy Cross Council 8509 
Kernersville, NC 

May 21, 2024 ( ) Membership Meeting 
(23 attendees) 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. WGK David Kempka led the opening prayer and the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the April membership meeting.  
The motion was approved.  
Chaplains Summation and report – No Report 
Grand Knight’s Report   
1. Knights of Columbus Caps and Aprons were distributed. 
2. State Convention awards: 2023 Lamb-2nd place div III ($17,424), Unity Award 2024 
3. Sign up for 2024 Dash Concession on line at kofc8509.org 
4. Memorial Day Flag placement Thursday May 23 at 9:30 (Friday is rain date) with flag pick up May 28th.  

Signup online as help is needed. 
5. Parish Dash Game Ticket Sales after Masses the first two weekend of June (1/2 & 8/9).  The Parish Dash 

Game on Friday June 28th. Please sign up online. 
6. Vacation Bible School (hot dog cooking) Friday June 28th.  The Knights have been requested to buy and 

cook 240 hotdogs.  A signup will be put online. 
7. Robly email results to verify delivery. (mailchimp- $17/mo, Zoho Mail- $4/mo,etc.).  WGK indicated he 

thinks we have the Robly issues resolved, but continue to check your SPAM folders and add KofC email 
addresses to your address book. 

8. Tom Fitzgerald has requested to talk to the council to discuss how to prevent Alzheimer’s disease.  The 
request was viewed favorably. 

9. Please make sure you are logging all your volunteer hours on our website 
10. Thank you for volunteering for after meeting snacks. This month’s volunteers were WGK and Ken Marshall.   
Financial Report - 
WFS Tony Belline confirmed 12 affiliate members sent to state.  Tony reviewed several receipts including 2 
Knights who paid dues and past dues ($70ea) and $79 for RSVP.    Details will be included in next month’s 
Treasurer’s report. 
Treasurer’s Report 
WT Mike Reynolds reported the opening balance for April was $13,774 and ended at $17,347.  There were 
$5003 of deposits with Golf Tournament ($2970), Fish Fries ($1577) and Pancake Breakfast ($387) making up 
the major deposits.  There were $1429 of withdrawals with State Conv. Raffle ($500) Fish Fry expense ($439) 
and State Convention expenses/Robly ($316) making up the major withdrawals. As the financial year comes to an 
end in June, the balance will be reduced as money is distributed to our charities. 
 
The Staddon-Cain Investment Account lost $341 in market value adjustment, and gained $97 in Dividends and 
Interest resulting in a closing balance of $22,619.83. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers Report.  The motion was approved. The detailed 
financial report is at the end of the minutes. 
 



Introduction of Visitors – No Report 
Membership Report – WDGK Kevin shared his vision to emphasize our Hispanic parishioners in a future 
membership drive.  WFA Miguel Flores has indicated his support to help with the event.  Discussion about how 
to attract Hispanic brothers and also an increased council emphasis on family events were raised.  Also doing 
an event after Sunday mass with wives present and having food was suggested.  More to come. 
Report of Auditors and Trustees – No Report 
Programs Report - WDGK Kevin Oelhafen 
 Br. Bruce reported on the Golf Outing.  We had perfect weather and a great day.  The final committee 

meeting will be held May 23 where financials will be finalized but currently net proceeds are about 
$11,100.  There were 40+ sponsors and 104 golfers.  Br. Chuck reported on the excellent media coverage 
promoting not only the Golf Tournament but also the good works of the KofC 8509.   The final report will 
be at next month’s council meeting included proposed charitable donations. Thanks to the golf committee 
and many Knights who contributed. 

 Memorial Day Flag placement will be at Gardens of Memory in Walkertown on Thursday May 23 at 9:30. 
Please sign-up online. 

 Br Chuck indicated Dash concessions and signups look good near term.  
 Br Paul shared the next Highway Clean-up was changed from June 8 to June 15 at 8 am.  A couple more 

helpers are needed so please sign-up online. 
 Parish Dash ticket sales 1st 2 weekends in June and tickets will be distributed the following 2 weekends. 
Report of the 4th Degree - WFN Carl Darkes – No Report 
Field Agent’s Report – No Report 
District Deputy Report- WDD Pat O'Doherty –  
 There will be officer training on July 20th at St Patrick’s 9-5 and this is the 50th anniversary of LAMB. 
 WDD Pat will be unavailable May 27 – June 6 due to a trip to Fatima and Lourdes. 
Columbiette’s Report -Worthy Liaison Dennis Muelker – No Report 
New Business (new motions)  
 Next fraternal year (2024-2025) Council 8509 officers 3rd reading.  A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the proposed officers below.  The motion was approved. 

 
  



 
 
Unfinished business - 

 Br Pete Pulice gave an update on the fire pit cost. Estimates are in the $3000-$3500 range with more 
estimates expected.  The project will be included in the 2024-2025 budget with project timing in 
August/September timeframe. 

 
 
Good of the Order  

 Knight of the Month for April –Paul Lutgen (Photo included on last page) 
 Family of Month April – Chuck and Barb Bilconish – not present (they were working Dash Concessions 

for Columbiettes) 
 Victor Sanchez was presented the March FOM award for he and Anne’s long-term support of Holy 

Cross parish. (Photo included on last page) 
 
Important Dates 
Thursday May 23th -------------------------------- Memorial Day Flag placement 9:30 A.M. 
Tuesday May 28th ------------------------------Flag pick up 9:30 A.M. 
Sat/Sun June 1st & 2nd----------------------- Parish Dash Game Ticket Sales after Masses 
Monday June 3rd -------------------------------Officers meeting 6:30 PM 
Sat/Sun June 8th & 9th------------------------ Parish Dash Game Ticket Sales after Masses 
Tuesday June 18th ------------------------------Council meeting 6:30 PM 
Friday June 28th--------------------------------- Vacation Bible School (hot dog cooking) 
Friday June 28th --------------------------------- Parish Dash Game  
 
Happy Dollars were collected.  WGK led one decade of Rosary for sick or distressed members and recited the 
Prayer for the Canonization of Fr. McGivney. 
 
WGK: declared the meeting adjourned.  
 
 

Treasurer’s reports on following page 
  



 
 

 

 
  



 


